
Trenton, FloridaPRIVATE 


                                       July 6, 1993     


The Gilchrist County School Board met in regular session at the Commissioners' Room on Tuesday, July 6, 1993 at 9:00 A.M. with the following members present:


Raymond Hutchinson, Chairman


Ronnie Smith, Vice Chairman


Craig Watson


James "Buddy" Vickers


Gary Rexroat

Also present were Don Thomas, Superintendent of Schools, and Sheree Lancaster, Gilchrist County School Board Attorney.


The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was transacted:


AGENDA


The agenda was amended by the Chairman for good cause.  The amendment consisted of the following: 


Items Deleted


13.
Approve Student Transfer to Gilchrist County, Tina Copeland (High School Student) from Columbia County to Bell High School for the 1993-94 School Year


Items Added


 5-A.
Approve Request to Change Purchasing Procedures per new DOE Rules


11-A.
Update on Trenton Track


13.
Approve Preventive Maintenance Salary Schedule of $14,960.00 until Negotiations


14-A.
Approve Additional Summer Workday for Pre-K Evaluation Team


18-A.
Discuss Summer Projects


20-B-10.Approve Sarge Durham for Non Instructional Skilled Labor at $6.00 per Hour to Assist in Paint Preparations, to Paint, and to Supervise Prisoners While Painting.  Work to be Performed on an "As Needed" Basis within Constraints of Project Budget; Employment Time not to Exceed Four (4) Months.


20-B-11.Custodial Recommendations-Transfer Ella Mae McGee from Part Time in Trenton to Full Time in Bell; Linda Sue Beach for Full Time in Bell; Evans Davis for Full Time in Trenton; and Tracey McGee for Part Time in Trenton


Motion to approve the agenda as amended was made by Gary Rexroat and seconded by James "Buddy" Vickers.  Vote was unanimous for approval.


MINUTES


Motion was made by Ronnie Smith and seconded by Craig Watson to accept the minutes of the meeting held on June 17, 1993.  Vote was unanimous for approval.


DELEGATIONS


There were no delegations present wishing to address the Board. 


AWARD BIDS


Peggy Hamlin, Director of Finance, presented bids for the following services:  food, electrical services and pest control.  


Ms. Hamlin recommended purchasing food items, paper goods and cleaning supplies under the Alachua County Bid through Joseph Foods.  Gary Rexroat made a motion to approve Ms. Hamlin's recommendation to purchase under the Alachua County bid.  Ronnie Smith seconded the motion.  Approval of the Board was unanimous.  


It was the recommendation of Ms. Hamlin that the bid for electric services be awarded to Sewell Electric.  Craig Watson made a motion to award the electrical services bid to Sewell Electric with Mr. Sewell being paid at $13.00 per hour and his helper at $8.00 per hour for services rendered.  James "Buddy" Vickers seconded the motion.  Vote was unanimous for approval.  


For the pest control service bid Ms. Hamlin recommended Campbell's Pest Control.  After discussion by the Board, Ronnie Smith made a motion to award the bid to Campbell's Pest Control.  Mr. Smith's motion was seconded by Gary Rexroat.  Board vote was unanimous for approval.


 MATH SERIES TEXTBOOK

Dr. James Surrency requested approval from the Board of the Houghton-Mifflin Math Series textbook for grades K-8.  After discussion, Ronnie Smith made a motion to approve the Houghton-Mifflin Math Series textbook for grades K-8.  Craig Watson seconded the motion.  Approval was unanimous.


NEW TEXT BOOK ADOPTIONS

Dr. Surrency presented the Board with a list of textbooks that the Gilchrist County faculty is requesting the Board adopt for the 1993-94 school year.  All books being requested are currently on the state adopted list.  Motion was made by Gary Rexroat to approve adoption of the new text books.  Ronnie Smith seconded Mr. Rexroat's motion.  Vote was unanimous for approval.


EXECUTION OF PETITION TO CLOSE PORTION OF STREET IN BELL

Board members were provided with a copy of a Petition to Close a Portion of Cedar Street in the Town of Bell.  Craig Watson made a motion to authorize the Superintendent and Chairman to execute the Petition which will be presented to the Town of Bell.  Ronnie Smith seconded.  Board approval was unanimous.


NEFEC CONTRACT FOR INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

Superintendent Don Thomas recommended NEFEC Contract Attachment #94-024-A18 to institute the Instructional Technology Program.  James "Buddy" Vickers made a motion to approve the NEFEC Contract Attachment as recommended by Mr. Thomas.  The motion was seconded by Gary Rexroat.   Approval was unanimous.


PUBLIC HEARING - 11:00 A.M.

At 11:00 A.M. a public hearing was held to Adopt Rules Defining and Prohibiting Sexual Harassment of Employees of the School Board of Gilchrist County and its Students.  Gary Rexroat made a motion to adopt the Rules which was seconded by Ronnie Smith.  Vote was unanimous for approval.


FOOD SERVICE REPORT

Kathryn Houser, Director of Food Service, addressed the Board on food service.  No action was necessary.


RECOGNITION OF CUSTODIAL PERSONNEL

At 11:30 A.M. custodian personnel who participated in the Professional Custodian Training Program for Custodials Essentials, Part "A" Course on April 5th and April 6th, 1993 were recognized.  A Certificate from the Board signifying their appreciation was presented to the following employees:  Sue Boyd, Manuel B. Arnao II, Doris Brown, Mary Love Davis, Irene O. Emenecker, Gloria A. Gamble, Tracey McGee, Connie Rush, Helen Geraldine Sims, Lela Mae Sims, Peggy Taylor, Richard L. Jones, Ella M. McGee, Ernie P. Sullivan and Rufus Washington.


STUDENT TRANSFERS

Upon notification from her mother, the request to approve the transfer of Tina Copeland from Columbia County to Gilchrist County (Bell High School) for the 1993-94 school year was rescinded.  The item was removed from the agenda as no Board action was necessary.   


PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SALARY SCHEDULE

Superintendent Don Thomas recommended approval of a Preventive Maintenance Salary Schedule of $14,960.00 until negotiations are completed.  James "Buddy" Vickers made a motion to approve the recommendation of Mr. Thomas.  Craig Watson seconded the motion.  Vote for approval was unanimous.


CORRECT SUMMER SALARIES FOR COMPUTER CAMP

Dr. James Surrency appeared before the Board seeking approval to correct summer salaries for the week of Computer Camp (June 14-18, 1993) for Janice Beach and Lynette Langford.  It was the recommendation of Superintendent Thomas that the Board approve the request.  After discussion of the Board, Craig Watson made a motion to approve paying Janice Beach and Lynette Langford their regular daily salary rate instead of a stipend.  Ronnie Smith seconded the motion.  Approval was unanimous.


BUS DRIVER UNIFORM ALLOWANCES

Horace Hart, Director of Transportation, addressed the Board regarding allowances for bus driver uniforms.  The Board discussed the need for uniforms and allowances.  No action was necessary at this time.


BLUEPRINT FOR CAREER PREPARATION PLANNING

Paula Fugel, Director of Instructional Support, presented a proposal for Blueprint for Career Preparation planning.  After discussion, Gary Rexroat made a motion to approve the proposal which was seconded by Craig Watson.  Vote of the Board was unanimous.


PUPIL PROGRESSION PLAN AMENDMENT

An amendment to the Pupil Progression Plan regarding Ag Coop was presented by Paula Fugel.  Motion was made by Ronnie Smith to approve the Ag Coop Amendment to the Pupil Progression Plan.  James "Buddy" Vickers seconded the motion.  Approval was unanimous.


BUDGET DISCUSSION

Peggy Hamlin, Director of Finance, distributed budget information to the Board.  Superintendent Thomas addressed the Board regarding the budget information.  No Board action was necessary.


REMOVAL OF ITEMS FROM CONSENT AGENDA

Craig Watson made a motion to remove item 20-E-6, 20-E-7 and 20-E-8 from the Consent Agenda for discussion.  Mr. Watson's motion was seconded by Gary Rexroat.  Vote to remove for discussion was unanimous.  The items were discussed.


After discussion, Craig Watson made a motion to approve the Multi-District Cooperative Agreement for Providing a Program for Physically Impaired Students K-12, the Multi-District Cooperative Agreement for Providing a Program for Hearing Impaired Students K-12 and the Athletic Training and Service Agreement between Gilchrist County School District and Department of Exercise and Sport Sciences, University of Florida.

Ronnie Smith seconded the motion.  Approval was unanimous.


CONSENT AGENDA

James "Buddy" Vickers made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda; Gary Rexroat seconded.  Approval of the Board was unanimous.


REPORTS

Various reports were given by the Board members.  


The report from Thomas Sputo, Ph.D., P.E. regarding inspection of the bleachers and grandstand seating at Trenton High School and Bell High School gymnasium, football stadium and baseball field was presented to the Board.  No action was necessary.


The mid-month Board meeting was tentatively scheduled for Friday, July 16, 1993 at 7:00 P.M. in the Commissioners' Room.


ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the Board adjourned at 12:35 P.M.


______________________________


RAYMOND D. HUTCHINSON       


CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD        

ATTEST:

____________________________________________

DON THOMAS, SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

AND SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

